Minutes of the Trust Council meeting held on Monday 3 June at 6.00pm 
by electronic means
	
	
	Action 

	1.
	Welcome and Apologies

1 Attendees: Chris Sims, Peter Turvey, Chris Bolt, Daisy Mundy, David Copley, David Fearns, Graham Snook.
2 In attendance: Rob Dean

Apologies: Rob Dunton, Terry Mundy, Mike Bailey.

	

	2.
3.
4.
5.
6.
7.

8.

9.

10.
11.

	Minutes of last meeting held on 7 May 2019
These were agreed and will be published on the website.
Matters Arising
The review of Trust policy on the code of conduct for volunteers is ongoing.  Report at next meeting.
Trustees were asked to approve the renewal of the lease for Great Bedwyn Wharf – agreed.  
Trustees were asked to approve the draft minutes of the AGM for publishing on the Trust website – agreed.

Graham Snook was co-opted as a Trustee with effect from 3 June and Will Job’s resignation as a Trustee was formally recorded.  

Health & Safety (H&S)
Arrangements are ongoing for a Display Screen Equipment (DSE) workstation assessment for Devizes office staff.  Report at next meeting.
Enterprise has agreed that defibrillator equipment is to be carried on trip boats.  Trustees were asked to approve a grant of £3,225 for the purchase of five defibrillators – agreed. Consideration is now being given to the requirement for Bruce Boats.  

Finance
Trustees were asked to review and comment on a draft Grants policy with a view to approving its adoption at the next meeting.
Trust Council noted the financial position to the end of April, which was still close to budget with the exception of Crofton where both the Branch and OCS continue to underspend..
Current Trust policy for the reappointment of auditors was discussed and it was proposed that this should take place at the next AGM, followed by a retendering process in 2021 - agreed.

Trust Council discussed expectations for all café licensees to promote the canal and the Trust’s wider objectives and agreed that this should be passed to Enterprise for action.

A policy for handling duplicate membership payments was discussed and agreed.

The Trust website now includes a 'Trust Council documents' tab, with the sub-menu comprising Annual Reports, Trust Council documents. The Reserves Policy, Risk and Commitment Register, Investment Policy and Finance Manual are to be included in the documents section.
Enterprise
Four new Directors have been co-opted to the Board: Simon Eveleigh, Julian Foley, Chris Churchhouse and Graham Puddephatt.

The trip boat, Matilda, is due to be launched at Reading on 15 June to coincide with the Reading Waterfest, subject to final preparations.
Work is underway to identify a new licensee for Devizes café as the current tenant is due to terminate the lease.
The application of Trust policy on donation pots was discussed, specifically the need to ensure compliance across all branches.
Crofton update
Crofton Project report
The Crofton Project manager has resigned wef 21 June and will not be replaced.  Instead it is proposed the Project is managed by PT for delivery of the Activity Plan Elements, and CB for financial elements and assistance with programming – agreed.

The recent progress meeting with NHLF highlighted issues with the interpretation panels which has delayed production and installation until September to allow for revisions and designer availability.  It was also noted that more proactive marketing is required to engage partner schools.
The 1920’s Garden element of the project has now been dropped, as it is no longer considered to be viable. Alternative proposals for delivering the NLHF outcomes that applied to this element of the project will be presented at the next CPG meeting.
Work on Virtual Archive is progressing well and good progress continues to be made on Oral History element.
Mechatronics – An initial timetable for the delivery is being prepared by AWE targeting completion by the end of September this year. 

Crofton Management report
Following Trust Council’s Approval of the Crofton Management Framework at the April meeting, a Crofton Branch Annual Meeting was held on Saturday 19th May. The new Crofton Management Team is now Graham Snook (Chair) Pam Weeks (Secretary) John Warren (Chief Engineer) and David Throup (Development Manager). PT will remain as one of the two ‘member without portfolio’ posts to provide OCS liaison and Heritage/Museum Sector support. Recruitment of the other MWP post is subject to identification of skills gaps. Three Portfolio Roles remain unfilled as there were no applications – Health & Safety Advisor, Education Manager and Volunteer Manager. These will be advertised externally as a matter of urgency.

Following resignation of the Crofton Health & Safety Co-ordinator, GS reported that ongoing management and oversight of H&S at Crofton is a risk, and more support is required from the Trust H&S Advisor or another source.  
The bid to the Association of Independent Museums for the Archimedean Screw conservation project was unsuccessful; the fund was three times oversubscribed and other projects took a higher priority for the awarding committee. The project will proceed but will draw down the amount approved by Trust Council at the last meeting.

The application to the South West Museums Federation ‘Small Grant Big Improvement’ programme for a grant of £750 towards an Outreach Gazebo Cost t £1,000 was successful and will now require the £250 matched funding approved by Trustees at the last meeting.

GS also briefed on upcoming events and a number of Crofton outreach activities.
SW Regional Advisory Board

DF briefed on his recent attendance at the South West Regional Advisory Board meeting and his acceptance as a member on the Board.  The main item relevant to the K&A was a regional initiative called Communities on the Western K&A aimed at “improving the conditions on the canal so that it is a welcoming a safe environment for the benefit of all users’ wellbeing.”
Report from the Chairman 

CS met with West Berks Council to discuss the renewal of the lease for Stone Building at Newbury. Update at next meeting.
MB is to propose the expansion of the Trust H&S Advisor’s commitment to Trust work, including increased support to Crofton.  Report at next meeting.

CS provided an interview on BBC Wiltshire about the Bruce Branch and promoting other aspects of the Trust.

AOB

None

Date of next Meeting
Monday 1 July by electronic means.
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